
October 29, 2017 
 
Memo for Research Advisory Committee on Gulf War Illness and the Department of Veterans 
Affairs 
 
Sorry I can attend the RAC meeting tomorrow. I’m out of town and want to pass on some 
thoughts.  
 
I wish to endorse the RAC’s idea outlined in its 2016 Annual Report, Appendix C, for centers to 
improve diagnosis, treatment and clinical research on the complex illnesses presented by 
veterans of the Gulf War and more recent wars.  
 
To implement this concept, the WRIISC locations should be expanded and provided significantly 
greater resources. Efforts should be coordinated and results of work shared and published.  The 
RAC calls for much needed collaboration between the proposed centers and DOD, NIH and 
especially non-USG medical institutions having expertise that can contribute to advancement of 
medical knowledge and treatment.  
 
I hope VA acts on this idea and the RAC continues to push for it.  
 
Best regards, 
 
Peter Sullivan 
Founder & Director 
Sergeant Sullivan Circle 
2500 Virginia Ave. NW #407-S 
Washington, DC 20037 
sgtsullivancircle@gmail.com 

 
 
 




